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MBIE’s response under the OIA 

MBIE formed part of the all of government response to COVID-19 and therefore holds general 

information about scientific work that has been undertaken about COVID-19. However, if MBIE holds 

information that meets your criteria then it will not have been produced by MBIE (MBIE does not 

undertake this type of scientific research). 

MBIE has not undertaken work to determine which of its records relating to the existence of COVID-19 

meet the detailed parameters set out in your email. As noted, this would require a considerable amount 

of work to collate. Therefore, your request has been refused under section 18(f) of the OIA (the 

information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or research). If such 

collation work was undertaken and it was found that MBIE did not hold such information then your 

request would be declined in reliance on section 18(e) of the OIA. 

As noted above we did identify that much of the information falling within the broad topic of your 

request was already publicly available. This resulted in your request also being declined under section 

18(d) of the Act. You are however correct that we cannot identify a specific piece of information which 

falls within the specific parameters of your request. To that end your request should not have been 

refused on this ground; the refusal grounds under 18(f) remain. 

MBIE would again emphasise that other public agencies such as the Ministry of Health may be better 

placed to address your request and provide you with information meeting the specific criteria in your 

original request. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of MBIE’s decision. 

Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 

0800 802 602. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Ministerial Services 

Labour, Science and Enterprise 

Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 

 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
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MBIE has provided reasonable assistance with this request. If you are unhappy with MBIE’s decision you 

have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a 

complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Ministerial Services 

Labour, Science and Enterprise 

Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 

 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/

